Freedom of Information Act 2000 (“FOIA, The Act”)
Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (“EIR, The Regulations”)

Disposal of waste
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
Have any talks/discussions taken place (formal or informal) between the City Council and the County Council regarding the present and future disposal of waste and/or recycling.

If so when did these take place and what was discussed and can I have any documentation in any format that may exist please.

Answer: 

1.
Leicester City Council had conversations with Leicestershire County Council about disposal of waste and these occurred between June and December 2016.  
2. 
The outcome of the talks referenced above was to undertake a soft market test to understand the possible options for the County Council from 2020 and for the City from 2028.  This exercise was completed.

There were minutes of meetings between both parties and with suppliers but these were working meetings and as such, we are withholding them under the exemption provisions contained in FOIA Section 43(2) – commercial interests and the exception provisions contained at EIR Regulation 12(5) (e) – confidentiality of commercial or industrial information, when protected by law to cover legitimate economic interest. 

To explain further, Leicester City Council considers that the public interest (defined by the Information Commissioners Office and in various disclosure decisions by them and by the First Tier Tribunal: Information Rights as being something to the public benefit) in disclosing such information to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under the Act or Regulations must be viewed) at this time, is outweighed by the public benefit in ensuring that future approaches to waste management and any potential actions are formalised and properly finalised before any disclosure is made. 


The Council considers that disclosure to the wider world would reveal the authorities potential negotiating position and prejudice its future ability to achieve a commercially sound outcome.

Leicestershire County Council produced a report to their cabinet and scrutiny committee on the subject from their perspective.  
There was no such report produced by Leicester City Council as the City Council’s current arrangements run until 2028 and it does not need to make a decision at this time regarding this issue.
Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice in accordance with FOIA Section 1(1) and EIR Regulation 12(4) (a), because this information is not held by the City Council at the time of a request being made.

To advise and assist you further, in line with Leicester City Councils duty under Section 16 of the FOIA and Regulation 9 of the EIR, Leicestershire County Council has published their report on its website and the paper can be accessed via the following link:
http://politics.leics.gov.uk/documents/s125068/Treatment%20Disposal%20of%20Waste%20Post%202020%20FINAL.pdf
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

